

Caldy Road West Kirby Wirral CH48 2HE

Headteacher: Mrs J Callaway BA Hons QTS jcallaway@avalon-school.co.uk

Telephone: 0151 625 6993 E-mail: Schooloffice@avalon-school.co.uk

29th June 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Update to arrangements for Celebration of Achievements Events Pre School – Year 6

Due to COVID-19 case rates increasing so rapidly in the last week on Wirral (currently 195 per 100,000) the Local Authority and Public Health England have advised schools to review their risk assessments and practice to ensure that all is being done within each provision to reduce the risk of transmission.

The trend currently is when a bubble collapses, it is more likely that another case from within that bubble will emerge. In order to reduce the risk of cases spreading amongst our school community, we have subsequently reviewed our risk assessments for the remainder of the summer term and our planned end of year celebration events.

It is with regret therefore, that we have taken the difficult decision that all end of year events will continue for the children, but unfortunately without parents in attendance, as previously planned. We will ensure that all end of year celebration of achievement events, including Pre School Graduations and Y6 Leavers, will be recorded, and shared securely with parents online as soon as possible, after each event.

We know that parents, children, and staff alike will be disappointed not to come together at the end of the year, however, it is our hope that by limiting the risk of transmission and managing the situation in this way, we can help everyone in our school community to have a happy, healthy and infection free summer break.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Callaway

Headteacher











